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Congratulations to our stars of the week. 

Class 1:     Mia for creating a super story map and robot as well as always giving 100% !   

      Millie for wonderful singing and a great understanding of the nativity story.       

Class 2:     Zachary for always being an amazing student in Class 2. 

                  Oscar C for his positive attitude in learning a new role for the school nativity.    

Our weekly big heart awards this week go to:- 

Imogen in recognition of her contribution towards our Nativity performance and her beautiful manners in 

and around school. 

Charlie in recognition of his excellent attitude to all learning tasks. Charlie contributes great ideas and is a 
kind friend to others. 

Nativity 

The Nativity will take place at St Thomas church on Thursday 9th December at 6pm, all children will be              
participating. We are not restricting numbers in church but we ask that each family sits in a separate pew 

(approximately 5 to a pew) and wear masks at all times unless you are exempt. Can children please be at church 
at 5.40 pm NOT BEFORE. 

Friends Christmas Fair 

The Friends Christmas Fair will take place at Bilsborrow Village Hall on Friday 10th December from 6pm—8pm 
Helpers are urgently needed in the afternoon to set up the village hall at 2pm. Please contact Elaine Seed to con-

firm that you can help. Attached is a list of raffle prizes that can be won along with a poster to advertise the event. If 
anyone cannot attend the Fair but wishes to buy raffle tickets please see Elaine Seed. Thank you for all the      
tombola prizes today for non-uniform day, everyone has been very generous. 

Flu Vaccination 

The children’s flu vaccinations have taken place in school today if you missed booking an appointment online and 

your child has not received the vaccine then you can call the school nurses on 01524 406672 to organise an     
appointment.  

Christmas Activities 

Consent forms need to be in school on Monday 6th December, in order for them to participate in the Christmas 

activities (Pantomime and Christmas party) thank you to all those who have already done so. 

Admissions -September 2022  

The deadline to apply for a primary school place for September 2022 is the 15th January 2022 

May Lane Road Closure 13th to 17th December 

We have been informed today that May Lane will close each day between 9.00am - 3.00pm from the 
13th December to the 17th December 

Diary  

Thurs 9th Dec 6.00pm  Nativity in church all children participating (Children to be in church at 5.40pm) 

Fri 10th Dec 9.00-1.30 Pantomime Sleeping Beauty at the Lowther Pavilion 

Mon 13th Dec       All Day  Forest Schools Day (Children to wear non-uniform/old clothes with water

    proofs & wellies) 

Thurs 16th Dec 11.45-3.00 Christmas Lunch and party at Barton Manor Hotel (pick up at the hotel at 3pm) 

Friday 17th Dec    1.30  School closes for Christmas at 1.30pm 

 


